

Minutes For Sara-Mana InterGroup Meeting 7 pm Oct 16, 2018

- **Open the Meeting at 7:00 PM if a quorum is present:** yes 26 Attended
- **Moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer:** Doug led
- **12 Traditions:** Read
- **Introduction of Chairs:** Doug Chair, Jim Co-chair Brandon Secretary Matt Treasurer
- **New IG Reps:** Jon
- **Chair Report:** No agenda at business meeting
- **Co-Chair Report:** Nothing new to report
- **Secretary Report:** Read
- **Treasurer Report:** Attached
- **Intergroup Area Liaison Quarterly Report:** none
- **7th Tradition:** passed
- **Helpline Report:** Haven't had a serviceable helpline spoke with frontier to get it up and working. Historically has happened previously typically takes a few weeks for resolution.
- **Where & When Report:** Susan Where and when have two cases left seeking information on Gratitude club.
- **Newsletter Report:** Suzi wrote a wonderful letter. Will not have a news letter in December so please submit for November
- **Central Office Report:** meets Thursday
- **Events Report:** No report But there is a meeting Wed
- **General Service District 4 report:** Tom: election this Saturday Results will be brought next meeting.
Area officials elected are as follows **Shirly P. Delegate, Tom W. Alt Chair, Lisa D. Area Treasurer, Wayne H. Area Registrar, Kevin D. Area Secretary**
Appointed committee for hotel now will have bids proposed that are within reason.
- **Quarterly Finance Report:** N/A
- **Current Practices Report:** Joe: good to know past experiences were backed up by By-laws
- **Old Business:** Tickets are sold out! The events sub com will have a sample of the cornucopia (yum yum) talked with CHEF Paul any help would be appreciated. Brendon H. see if he can coordinate some help in the kitchen. **27 tables reserved! Thanks Ron. Chris C. will be doing raffle Richard G. will be in charge of cleanup crew Suzi is always looking for more volunteers.**
- **New Business:** *We are no longer going to have to move Gratitude club but they are still actively looking.*
- **An IG rep will start setting the room up in November 20th:** Doug
- **Coffee Maker needed for next meeting:** Jim
- **Newsletter submission volunteer:** Volunteer nominated
- **Motion To Close:** 2nd lords prayer
- **Next Meeting:** Nov 20, 2018